
Town of Cottonwood    
Workshop    

June 06, 2023   
    
 

Members Present: Mayor James Coachman, Michael Capehart, Angela Hackney, Kellie Free, and 

Van Granger  

 

Members Absent:  George Stringer 

   

Mayor Coachman opened the meeting at 6:00 P. M. leading the prayer followed by the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  

   

Cottonwood Ambulance & Rescue used 9,461 gallons of water for the month of May.  

  

Mr. Mitchell Sellers came to discuss some complaints * He wanted to know why the Town is 

having a new roof put on the community room building. – The Reply was that it leaks, and smells 

like mold, we must start some were on the repairs. He also wanted to know why the Town would 

not just tear down the building and rebuild. – The reply was for one it will cost more than we 

have. And the Engineer said the building is structurally in good shape, but it need of some repairs. 

Mr. Seller also asked about misquote spraying. And Todd Street / Metcalf needing to be cleaned 

up at the stop signs. –  The reply was that misquote spraying will be done on Tuesday and 

Thursday, when everything is ready, waiting on a pump to be able to spray. And cleaning up at 

the stop sign at Todd Street/Metcalf is in the works.  

 

Council Member Granger wanted to discuss the option of cutting down a tree on Fetcher Smith. 

 

Fire Chief Randy Hall wanted to let the Mayor and Council know that the new fire truck will be in 

on Saturday.  

 

Approval to relocate an 8” water main line at Decatur Road by Bil-Mar Construction for 

$13,747.00 with the Houston County help. To be paid out of the American Care Act money. 

Council Member Free made a motion to approve relocating an 8” water main line at Decatur Road 

by Bil-Mar Construction for $13,747.00 with the Houston County help. To be paid out of the 

American Care Act money. A second by Council member Capehart and the motion was approved 

unanimously. 

 

Colonel Smith wanted approval to except grant of $8,200.00 for a new defibrillator with a match 

of $2,050.00. Council Member Hackney made a motion to except the approval to except grant of 

$8,200.00 for a new defibrillator with a match of $2,050.00. A second by council member 

Capehart and the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

The Town Clerk has an announcement that she will be retiring on December 27, 2023. 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

  

There being no further business to come before this meeting, there was a motion by Council 

Member Granger to adjourn the meeting. A second by Council Member Hackney meeting was 

adjourned at 6:23 P.M.  

 

 

______________________________                    _______________________________      

        Mayor James Coachman                                       Augusta Welch, Town Clerk   


